CAP
Minutes for meeting, April 9th, 2014
Present: D. Blake, A. Bonnano, L. Grega, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, S. O’Brien, J. Palmgren, B. Rifkin, N. Rodriguez, B. Strassman, P. VanHise
Absent: K. Fischer
Excused: D. Blake, M. Huguet
Guest: D. Morales
[1] Approval of minutes (as amended) from March 26th.  B. Rifkin made motion; N. Rodriguez seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.
[2] B. Strassman made several announcements regarding charges and issues before CAP.  These announcements are as follows.  First, CAP is waiting to hear from CSCC regarding the charge addressing certificate programs.  Second, testimony is being gathered on the preliminary recommendations regarding academic standing and dismissal and grade appeals.  Testimony for these recommendations is being gathered at the Faculty Senate meeting scheduled for April 16th, via email, and through the work of CAP’s student government representatives. Final recommendations related to these two charges will be voted on by the end of the semester.  Several charges are currently pending and will need to be carried over into next year.  These are the charges related to certificate programs, taking a class for an ungraded option, and changes to the FSP program.  It was also stated that the minor of sexuality and queer studies will be voted on by CAP this year.  
[3] The final recommendation regarding the graduate comprehensive examination charge was presented to the committee.  J. Johnson made a motion to approve this charge; P. Van Hise seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.    

[4] S. O’Brien presented on proposed revisions to the STEM MAT program.  He noted that these changes would improve this program and assist career changes who wished to transition into work as a teacher.  B. Strassman noted that CAP’s final approval is pending necessary votes from other governing bodies at TCNJ (specifically Dean’s council and GPC) as well the submission of certain documents (specifically syllabi for new courses in the program).  B. Strassman also noted that CAP’s role in the process is to ensure that all necessary procedures were followed when a program submits program changes.  L. Grega made a motion to approve the changes to the STEM program pending the fulfillment of the requirements noted above.  C. Jackson seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

[5] L. Grega presented on the preliminary draft of the Academic Integrity policy.  She noted that concerns had been raised about the current policy and that the revised policy seeks to address these concerns (for example, the current policy does not address the issue of technology, and it has an overall negative tone).  Some suggestions regarding the language in the document were made, and L. Grega agreed to incorporate these into the draft.  B. Strassman noted that testimony needed to be gathered from student government and the campus community regarding this policy and she requested that this subcommittee coordinate the gathering of this testimony and use multiple means to collect testimony. B. Strassman also formally thanked the Academic Integrity subcommittee for their hard work on this important issue.  C. Jackson made a motion to approve the policy as amended; B. Rifkin seconded.  The motion was approved unanimously.       

[6] The meeting adjourned at 2:52 PM.

